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Principal's Message

Dear Families of Our Lady of Lourdes,

We are fast approaching the end of the school year and we 

are also fast approaching the end of another kind of year - 

the Church’s liturgical year. Next week, 21st November, we 

celebrate the Solemnity of Christ the King. Each year we set 

aside this Sunday to reflect upon this title that we have 

given to Jesus. 

As the Church’s liturgical year draws to a close so does the 

Gospel focus on the writings of St Mark. In his Gospel this 

Sunday, Jesus is questioned by the disciples regarding the 

end of time, the end of the world - the end of human 

occupation of the earth. Jesus says very little in reply to 

their inquiries, redirecting the disciples to focus on how 

they have lived their lives. 

We may ask ourselves, are we living a life highlighted by 

the Gospel values exhibited in our relationships with others 

or are we too self-centered and focussed on worldly 

possessions? 

Let us reflect on this question as we come into the season 

of Advent in the next few weeks, reflecting on our lives, 

repenting for our wrong doings and opening our hearts to 

the love of God our Father.
God Bless,

 Keiran Byrnes

HSC
Best wishes to all Year 12 students who 
are currently sitting their exams.

Respect, Responsibility, 
Readiness to Learn
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FUTURE DATES

Tuesday 23rd 
November is the last 
day to order uniforms 
for 2021 to be 
delivered on 
Thursday, 25th 
November

Tuesday, 14th 
December
Last day of Term 4 for 
all students 

2022 First day of Term 
1 for Yrs 1 - 6
Tuesday, 1st February

Kindergarten 2022 first 
FULL day of school
Thursday, 3rd February

Click here to 
view a 360° 

Virtual Tour of 
OLOL.

 
 

 
 
 

Stay informed: Link 
to NSW Health

 

 
 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2960 Phone: 9676 7293

Enrolments for 2022 

The school is accepting 

applications for enrolment. 

Enrolment applications are 

available online on the school 

website or collection at the 

School Office. 

If you have any relatives or 

friends considering enrolling 

their child at OLOL in 2022 

encourage them to submit 

their enrolment application.  

We have limited spaces 

available in 2021.  If you are 

an existing family with a 

younger child ready for 

school in 2022  it is important 

that you submit your 

application.  For further 

enquiries contact Beth or 

Anne in the school office on 

8869 6800.

HELPFUL WEBSITE 
LINKS:

Click on the image 
above to see our 
OLOL Seven Hills 

Facebook Page for 
the latest photos and 

updates. Like and 
Follow!

Or visit our school 
website below:
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Out and About   
Executive Director’s Summer Reading Challenge

This week we are launching the Executive Director’s Summer Reading Challenge. The challenge is 
designed to encourage students to read over the holiday break, whether this be physical books or 
online via our digital platforms. There are some great prizes on offer so all students are encouraged to 
join the challenge for a chance to win and boost their reading skill at the same time.

Students can read anything they like to enter the challenge, whether it’s a comic, play, a piece of poetry, 
book, e-book or animated novel. Students can access e-books from our student e-book platforms SORA 
or Wheelers.

Taking part in the Executive Director’s Summer Reading Challenge is easy! Students just need to read 
something they enjoy and tell us in 50 words or less why they loved it. The more a student reads, the 
more times they can enter the reading challenge and the more chances they have of winning one of two 
$500 JB Hi-Fi vouchers or one of 30 runner-up gift vouchers to the value of $30. Students can enter 
online by visiting the CEDP website.
Entries open on 1 November 2021 and close at 5:00pm on 25 February 2022. Terms and Conditions can 
be found here.

Margaret Ferguson

https://soraapp.com/library/cenetau
https://cathedparra.wheelers.co/
https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/2021EDSRC
https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/2021EDSRC
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1iOEVhdYne31Q5vrDg9VYiNzpQnSE51wEKlC3zgRUNOk/edit?usp=sharing


Term 4 School Activities

This term with some easing of restrictions we hope to be able to engage with some of our usual 

activities during the term albeit adapted to ensure COVID19 safe plans. 

Week 6 and 7
Swimming Program- cancelled
OLOL is unable to participate in our annual Swim and Survive Program for all year groups Kindergarten to Year 6 in 2021. 
Reimbursement of costs for parents has been calculated and will appear as a credit in your school fee statement.

Week 7
Student Leadership Day Year 6 students 17/11(rescheduled)
Students from Year 6 will take part in a Leadership Day looking at the concepts of servant leadership and how they can use 
their God given gifts and talents to serve others. This day will be held at school and facilitated by the Year 6 teachers. 

Week 8
Christmas Concert - cancelled
OLOL is unable to hold our annual Christmas Concert.

Week 9
End of Year Awards 30/11
End of of Year awards that are normally presented at the beginning of the Christmas Concert will be presented at school in 
a modified COVID Safe format. This event will be recorded and shared with parents. Details are being finalised and will be 
communicated in the coming weeks.

Christmas Story Reflection 2/12
Due to COVID restrictions it is not possible to have our annual Christmas Concert. As an alternate the children will prepare 
and participate in a Christmas story reflection throughout the day. 

Swimming Carnival- cancelled
OLOL is unable to participate in our annual Swimming Carnival for Year 3 - Year 6 in 2021. Reimbursement of costs for 
parents has been calculated and will appear as a credit in your school fee statement. 

Kindergarten Orientation Parent Virtual Meetings - 30/11 and 2/12
OLOL is running an adapted Kindergarten orientation for our newest children and families in our community. This will 

involve a second virtual Parent Information meeting for parents of children beginning Kindergarten in 2022 on the 30/12 

and 2/12 beginning at 7:00pm

Kindergarten Orientation Sessions for Children - 1/12 and 3/12
OLOL is running an adapted Kindergarten orientation for our newest children and families in our community. Children will 

attend an orientation session at OLOL in small groups of 10-12 children on Wednesday 1/12 or Friday 3/12. We make these 

newest and youngest members of our community most welcome.

 



Term 4 School Activities - continued

Week 10
Student Reports go home 6/12
Reports will be available on COMPASS Parent Portal on Monday 6/12. This 2021 second Semester report at OLOL will not 
use the A-E scale. The report format for this semester will include a number of learning observations of what your child can 
do focussed on Religious Education, English and Mathematics as well as a general comment. 

Year 6 Graduation Activities 9/12
Details of these activities are still being finalised as we work to meet COVID safe guidelines that have been updated in the 
last few days. Nevertheless, Year 6 will celebrate their graduation with liturgy, a graduation ceremony where they will 
receive their graduation certificates in a modified format. These two events will be live streamed. 

The Year 6 disco is now able to be held within COVID safe protocols and adaptations in place. In 2021 staff only will attend. 
Children can be dropped and picked up from this event using our current kiss and drop and kiss and collect routines. 
More information will be communicated as soon as practicable.

Principal’s Picnic 10/12
Children who receive commendable effort in all Key Learning Areas in their school report have in the past been invited to a 
Principal Morning Tea held in the hall. This event will be modified in 2021 to meet COVID safe guidelines. 

Week 11

Students meet their teacher for 2022 13/12
Students will have the opportunity to meet their 2022 class teacher and 2022 classmates on this day. Between 11:15 and 
12:45 children will be participating in some “getting to know you” activities as a way of building confidence for a successful 
year ahead.

Last Day of School for students 14/12
This is the last day of the school year for 2021 for students. 

Staff Formation Day 15/12 
This day was originally planned for Friday of week 5 for Term 4. To lessen the impact for parents and students after only just 
returning to school the date was transferred to the end of the year. Please contact OOSH if you require supervision for your 
child on this day. 

Staff Development Day 16/12
Staff Planning for 2022. Please contact OOSH if you require supervision for your child on this day and/or 17 December 2021.
 

Christmas Hampers
This year we will once again be making class hampers of non-perishable food items, which will be used by the St Vincent de 
Paul to help those in need in our community. Details will be communicated in the coming weeks. We are very aware that 
this request may cause financial strain to some of families and we do not wish to cause any additional financial strain. 
Please give what you can give to support others in need.

Please note that all the above details have been communicated at this point in time 
based on best available information and advice from NSW Health and CEDP 
guidelines. As you are aware this advice may change at any time and if so the school 
will adjust accordingly. Any changes or further information we will communicate to you 
as soon as practicable. Thank you for your cooperation and understanding as we 
continue to work together to keep our community safe.



RE NEWS
REMEMBRANCE DAY

On 11 November 1918, the guns of the Western Front fell silent after 
four years of continuous warfare. With their armies retreating and 
close to collapse, German leaders signed an Armistice, bringing to 
an end the First World War.

From the summer of 1918, the five divisions of the Australian Corps 
had been at the forefront of the allied advance to victory. Beginning 
with their stunning success at the battle of Hamel in July, they 
helped to turn the tide of the war at Amiens in August, followed by 
the capture of Mont St Quentin and Pèronne, and the breaching of 
German defences at the Hindenburg Line in September. By early 
October the exhausted Australians were withdrawn from battle. 
They had achieved a fighting reputation out of proportion to their 
numbers, but victory had come at a heavy cost. They suffered 
almost 48,000 casualties during 1918, including more than 12,000 
dead.

In the four years of the war more than 330,000 Australians had 
served overseas, and more than 60,000 of them had died. The social 
effects of these losses cast a long shadow over the postwar 
decades.

Watch the National Commemorative Service
The National Commemorative Service will be broadcast live from the 
Australian War Memorial on the ABC from 10:45am AEDT and 
streamed live on the Memorial’s Facebook and YouTube pages.
The ceremony will be available for streaming at any time on ABC 
iView. 

Due to the current restrictions, the students at OLOL this year will 
be participating in a prayer service and completing activities to 
learn about Remembrance Day in their classrooms.

 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/AWMemorial
https://www.youtube.com/user/AustWarMemorial


RE NEWS
REMEMBRANCE DAY

 

 
 



St Vincent de Paul Appeal
Advent is a perfect time to put our faith into action by participating in the Christmas 
appeal for our local Saint Vincent de Paul Society. This year we will prepare class 
hampers of food items, which will be used by the society to help those in need in our 
community. 

We will present our hampers to a Society representative at our End of Year 
Thanksgiving and Graduation event. The details of this event will be confirmed closer 
to the date. We ask that all families help support this appeal by sending in donations 
of non- perishable food items for the class hamper on Monday 15th November 
Week 7. Some examples are:

Non perishable items list:
● Powdered milk
● Bottled water
● Canned soups
● Canned vegetables
● Canned fruit
● Canned tuna
● Canned tomatoes
● Dried fruits
● Granola bars
● Cereal
● Nuts
● Crackers
● Peanut butter
● Jellies and jams
● Honey
● Pancake mix
● Syrup
● Vegetable oil
● Rice
● Lentils
● Dried beans
● Dried pasta
● Noodles
● Oats
● Trail mix
● Beef Jerky

Thank you for your ongoing support, Lucy Messina 

 

 
 



All Saints Day Student Work Samples



All Saints Day Student Work Samples



To comply with COVID-Safe practices, Our Lady of Lourdes is now a cashless school. To maintain 
Ice Block sales in a COVID safe way we are introducing a pre-order system using the QKR! app. 
If you would like a zooper dooper for your child on a Monday, Wednesday or Friday starting in 
Week 4, you will need to pre-order by 11:00 am on the day. Zooper doopers will be sold for $1 each. 
Please do not send cash to avoid any disappointment. This can only purchased through the app 
from now on. This is available now on the Qkr! app. The first day for sales will be Wednesday the 
27th of October. 

You will need to set up a profile for each of your children on the Qkr! app so the ice block will be 
delivered to their classroom. A helpful guide is attached. Here is also a video for helpful guides for 
using the Qkr! app for purchases. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TjH9HjbpiE4

Thank you for your support. 

ICE BLOCKS NOW ONLY AVAILABLE TO 
PURCHASE ON QKR! APP.

To comply with COVID-Safe practices, Our Lady of Lourdes is now a cashless school. To 
maintain Ice Block sales in a COVID safe way we have introduced a pre-order system using 
the QKR! app. 
If you would like a zooper dooper for your child on a Monday, Wednesday or Friday you will 
need to pre-order by 11:00 am on the day. Zooper doopers will be sold for $1 each. 
Please do not send cash to avoid any disappointment. This can only purchased through the 
app from now on. This is available now on the Qkr! app.

You will need to set up a profile for each of your children on the Qkr! app so the ice block will 
be delivered to their classroom. Please ensure that your child’s class and year group is 
selected. A helpful guide is attached. Here is also a video for helpful guides for using the Qkr! 
app for purchases. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TjH9HjbpiE4

Thank you for your support. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TjH9HjbpiE4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TjH9HjbpiE4




Congratulations to students who received Gold and FIA 
Awards

Kinder Zavier Bumanglag, Eymen Ozbay, Suvaka Sayanthan, 
Eden LeCornu-Star

Year 1 Aaliya Faulkner-Dhiman, Liam Thapa. Elijah Sibilant, 
Peter Palmiotto

Year 2 Sebastian Lamprou, Miyah Awkar, Lourdes Sadipoor, 
Benjamin  Spadaro

Year 3 April Shao, Bobby Li, Alexis Avia, Sophie Grima

Year 4 Thomas Cadavid, Zac Nohra, Amber Patel, Lucas Watts

Year 5 Leo Culili, Charlotte Byrne, Ada Feliciak, Sophia Pearce

Year 6 Dominic Sant, Valerie Sulaiman, Mira Sharma, Rebecca Mou

TERM 4 WEEK 5 & 6 MERIT AWARDS

Kindergarten Scarlett Laskowski, Ayaan Mehta, Matthew Stevens, Deepnoor Dari, Apadiet Ruei,
Shannon Adhikari, Annabelle Lo, Levi Khazzouh, Aishmeen Sandhu, Samuel Mathew,
Arjun Avireni, Nila Sriram

Year 1 Christian Hallett, Rmanjot Singh, Austin Guo, Evie Wright, Savana Smith, 
Sebastian Batache, Isabella Chebat, Javier Munoz-Castaneda

Year 2 Scarlett Bong, Eva-Maria Klavdiou, Elise Goco, Mariana Christou, Aya Mahendrarajah,
Mridun Arun, Matthew Lual, Nataliya Abdel Ahad

Year 3 Taylan Tufanoglu, Darshan Sayanthan, Vivaan Marikanti, Tatjana Paku, Sienna Bayeh
Tate Roughley

Year 4 Tohuia Kama, Matthew Cadavid, Lachlan Greentree-Davis, Pearl Grover, Vicky Su, 
Amelia Laus, Geet Gorkhali, Annie Bhatt, Tyrell Crisostomo, Kavash Kandpal, 
Johnanthn Sant

Year 5 Cooper Burns, Danielle Katafono, Aaron Shrestha, Lucas Albion, Brodie Holley, 
Shaan Patel

Year 6 Chloe Attard, Aiden Clark, Jane Fountain, Zachary Osborne, Demi Tsakos, 
Jacqueline Yates, Rhys Williams, Isabella Fiorenza

Congratulations to 
students who received 
Reading Recovery 
Awards

Orlando Martinez
Avleen Kaur
Soane Kama
Javier Munoz-Castaneda
Kay Wang



ARE YOU MOVING?
If your child/children will not be 
returning to Our Lady of Lourdes in 
2022, would you kindly inform the 
office as soon as possible.

Notice in writing will be accepted at 
any time during Term 4 in relation to 
the following year’s enrolment.  In 
this circumstance the requirement of 
10 weeks notice will be waived.

 

 
 

DATES FOR RETURN TO 
SCHOOL IN 2022

Term 1  2022
Friday, 28th January Mathematics Assessment Interviews by

Appointment - Years K - 6 

Monday, 31st January Mathematics Assessment interviews by

appointment - Years K - 6

Tuesday, 1st February Years 1 - 6 classes begin for 2022

Kindergarten Mathematics Assessment by  

appointment

Thursday, 3rd February Classes begin for Kindergarten 2022

Please note:  A note detailing how to book your Mathematics 

appointments will be going home in the coming weeks.

BIRTHDAY  CELEBRATIONS 
Children wishing to share a birthday treat with 
their friends are encouraged to bring in either 
wrapped lollipops or a small packet of chips. 
These can be distributed easily with minimal 
contact.

These measures are for the safety of 
everyone.

Water Bottles

 
Reminder to all parents to send 

their children to school with water 
bottles. Under the current COVID 

19 guidelines school bubblers 
have been turned off so children 

need to bring their own water. 
Thank you for your support 

Term 4, 2021 Fee Information Statements have now been issued to families. If you have not received a statement please contact the School 
Office. 
We are aware of the financial strain that COVID-19 is having on some families and its impact on their capacity to pay school fees. Families 
experiencing hardship are encouraged to seek support. If you have any queries regarding your account or your payment arrangements, please 
contact Anne on 02 8869 6800 or  olol-shlsfees@parra.catholic.edu.au.
If you are already on a payment arrangement or are awaiting the outcome of a concession application, then this statement will be for 
information purposes only.School Billing have processed reversals of cancelled Excursions/activities due to COVID-19 Lockdown & 
restrictions. This is reflected in the Fee Information Statement. If your account is in credit due to the reversal, the credit will be 
applied against your 2022 School Fees.

Thank you for your support with this matter.

NAGLE COLLEGE BLACKTOWN
Enrolments for Year 7, 2022 are now 
available.  Please contact Nagle 
College on 8887 4501 for an 
enrolment package.

mailto:olol-shlsfees@parra.catholic.edu.au












UNIFORM ORDERS
A friendly reminder that all orders are to be placed on the QKR app by MasterCard. Please follow 
the instructions below.

Delivery to the school is every Thursday during the school term free of charge and 
orders must be placed by 4pm Tuesday for delivery on Thursday.

All  uniforms delivered to school will then be sent home via your child. Alternatively 
there is a home delivery option for an additional charge. 

The last day to order uniforms for 2021 will be Tuesday, 23rd November to be delivered 
on Thursday, 25th November.





Please refer to the size chart when ordering uniforms






